

Inflation Under Control, But Data Still Weak

Presented by Kevin & Kyle Taylor

Authored By: Brad McMillan, CFA, CAIA, MAI

This entry was posted on Mar 18, 2019 2:49:36 PM

Last week was a busy one for economic data. But the week ahead will be slower, consisting of housing reports and the regular meeting of the Fed.

Last week's news

On Monday, the retail sales report was released. The headline index rebounded from December's surprising 1.6-percent drop (downwardly revised from a 1.2-percent initial figure) to a 0.2-percent gain for January. The core index, which excludes autos, recovered a bit more. It went from a downwardly revised 2.1-percent drop in December to a 0.9-percent gain in January. Much of the December decline appeared to be due to decreased income and confidence during the government shutdown, so the reversal is reasonable. But even with the rebound, the data suggests we may well see slower growth in the first quarter.

On Tuesday, the consumer prices report was released. The headline index, which includes energy and food, rose by 0.2 percent for February, as expected. This was up from a flat result in January, taking the annual rate down to 1.5 percent. A drop in the price of gasoline was offset by an increase in natural gas prices. The core index, which excludes food and energy, came in below expectations. Here, we saw a 0.1-percent gain for February, down from 0.2 percent in January, while the annual figure declined to 2.1 percent. Based on these results, inflation remains under control, which will likely keep the Fed patient on interest rates.

On Wednesday, the producer prices report also showed moderate inflation. The headline index rose by less than expected, from a 0.1-percent decline in January to a 0.1-percent increase in February. The annual rate declined as expected, from 2 percent to 1.9 percent on base effects. Core prices also rose by less than expected on a monthly basis, down from an increase of 0.3 percent in January to a 0.1-percent gain in February; the annual figure declined to 2.5 percent from 2.6 percent.

Also on Wednesday, the durable goods orders report did better than expected. The headline index went up by 0.4 percent in January after a 1.2-percent gain in December, against an expected 0.4-percent decline on a drop in aircraft orders. But the core index, which excludes transportation and is a better economic indicator, disappointed. It dropped from an upwardly revised 0.3-percent gain in December to a 0.1-percent decline in January, likely due to slower business investment growth.

On Friday, the industrial production report also disappointed after a very weak January. Growth declined by an upwardly revised 0.4 percent in January, largely on reduced manufacturing output. But it rose by only 0.1 percent in February, less than the expected 0.4-percent rebound. The gain was due almost entirely to weather, as colder-than-normal temperatures drove utility output higher. Manufacturing also was weak. Although the 0.9-percent decline in January was revised up to a 0.5-percent decline, this was more than offset by a further 0.4-percent decline in February, well below the expected 0.5-percent rise. Manufacturing appears to have been particularly affected by slowing global demand.

Finally, also on Friday, the initial release of the University of Michigan consumer confidence index rebounded by more than expected, from 93.8 in February to 97.8 in March. The government shutdown was responsible for much of the recent decline, reportedly, so its end seems to have helped the index bounce back. Lower gas prices and the stock market recovery also provided support.

What to look forward to

On Monday, the National Association of Home Builders released its industry survey. It stayed steady at 62, reflecting continued moderate confidence in the homebuilding market. With interest rates declining, affordability has improved, which makes such continued confidence reasonable.

On Wednesday, the regular meeting of the Federal Open Market Committee will conclude with the release of the policy announcement and a press conference with Fed Chair Jerome Powell. Expectations are for the Fed to hold steady on interest rates, but the focus will be on whether and how the future projections for economic growth and rate changes have shifted. Weak inflation data from last week, as well as slowing economic growth in the first quarter, support expectations that the Fed will dial back its projections and that rate increases will remain on hold.

On Friday, the existing home sales report is expected to increase from \$4.9 million to \$5.1 million in sales on an annualized basis. Such an improvement would indicate that the housing market is stabilizing after a slowdown. This result would be consistent with the rise in affordability and would be a positive economic indicator.

Thanks for reading and have a great week!

Kevin Taylor is a financial advisor located at Vaughn Wealth 1127 Edgewater Drive, Orlando, FL 32804. He offers securities and advisory services as a Registered Representative and Investment Adviser Representative of Commonwealth Financial Network®, Member FINRA/SIPC, a Registered Investment Adviser. He can be reached at 407-872-3888 or at Kevin@vaughnwealth.com.

Kyle Taylor is a financial advisor located at Vaughn Wealth 1127 Edgewater Drive, Orlando, FL 32804. He offers securities and advisory services as a Registered Representative and Investment Adviser Representative of Commonwealth Financial Network®, Member FINRA/SIPC, a Registered Investment Adviser. He can be reached at 407-872-3888 or at Kyle@vaughnwealth.com.

© 2019 Commonwealth Financial Network®

Disclosure

The information on this website is intended for informational/educational purposes only and should not be construed as investment advice, a solicitation, or a recommendation to buy or sell any security or investment product. Please contact your financial professional for more information specific to your situation.

Certain sections of this commentary contain forward-looking statements that are based on our reasonable expectations, estimates, projections, and assumptions. Forward-looking statements are not guarantees of future performance and involve certain risks and uncertainties, which are difficult to predict. Past performance is not indicative of future results. Diversification does not assure a profit or protect against loss in declining markets.

The S&P 500 Index is a broad-based measurement of changes in stock market conditions based on the average performance of 500 widely held common stocks. All indices are unmanaged and investors cannot invest directly into an index.

The MSCI EAFE Index (Europe, Australasia, Far East) is a free float-adjusted market capitalization index that is designed to measure the equity market performance of developed markets, excluding the U.S. and Canada. The MSCI EAFE Index consists of 21 developed market country indices.

Third party links are provided to you as a courtesy. We make no representation as to the completeness or accuracy of information provided at these websites. Information on such sites, including third party links contained within, should not be construed as an endorsement or adoption by Commonwealth of any kind. You should consult with a financial advisor regarding your specific situation.

Member FINRA, SIPC

Please review our Terms of Use

Commonwealth Financial Network®

This communication strictly intended for individuals residing in the states of AL,CA,FL,GA,MI,MO,NC,NY,PA,SC,VA. No offers may be made or accepted from any resident outside these states due to various state regulations and registration requirements regarding investment products and services. Investments are not FDIC- or NCUA-insured, are not guaranteed by a bank/financial institution, and are subject to risks, including possible loss of the principal invested. Securities and advisory services offered through Commonwealth Financial Network, @Member FINRA/SIPC, a Registered Investment Adviser. Fixed insurance products and services offered through CES Insurance Agency or Vaughn Wealth.



